
May 3, 2024

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for the City of Boulder Main Sanitary Sewer Line Improvement, CO
project in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the U.S. Army Corps
of Engineers. The funding would be used for the Main Sanitary Sewer Line Improvement, Phase
III project. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will fund improvements
to aging wastewater infrastructure.

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by
Section 219(f)(109), WRDA 1992, as amended by Section 5158, WRDA 2007 (P.L. 110‐114)
and Division H, Title LXXXI of the James M. Inhofe National Defense Authorization Act for
Fiscal Year 2023 (P.L. 117-263).

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate
family.

Sincerely,

Joe Neguse
Member of Congress


